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Docket Number NOAA–NMFS–2017– 
0137, by either of the following 
methods: 

• Federal e-Rulemaking Portal. Go to 
www.regulations.gov/ 
!docketDetail;D=NOAA–NMFS–2017– 
0137, click the ‘‘Comment Now!’’ icon, 
complete the required fields, and enter 
or attach your comments. 

• Mail: Submit written information to 
Jon Kurland, Assistant Regional 
Administrator for Protected Resources, 
Alaska Region NMFS, Attn: Ellen 
Sebastian, P.O. Box 21668, Juneau, AK 
99802–1668. 

Instructions: We may not consider 
comments if they are sent by any other 
method, to any other address or 
individual, or received after the end of 
the specified period. All comments 
received are a part of the public record, 
and we will generally post for public 
viewing on www.regulations.gov 
without change. All personal identifying 
information (e.g., name, address, etc.), 
confidential business information, or 
otherwise sensitive or protected 
information submitted voluntarily by 
the sender is publicly accessible. We 
will accept anonymous comments (enter 
‘‘N/A’’ in the required fields if you wish 
to remain anonymous). Attachments to 
electronic submissions will be accepted 
in Microsoft Word, Excel, or Adobe PDF 
file formats only. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Dr. 
Lisa Rotterman, 907–271–1692 or 
lisa.rotterman@noaa.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

The Steller sea lion was listed as 
threatened under the ESA by an 
emergency interim rule on April 5, 1990 
(55 FR 12645). NMFS published a final 
rule to list the Steller sea lion as a 
threatened species under the ESA on 
November 26, 1990 (55 FR 49204). 
NMFS designated critical habitat for the 
Steller sea lion on August 27, 1993 (58 
FR 45269). On May 5, 1997, based on 
demographic and genetic dissimilarities, 
NMFS identified two DPSs of Steller sea 
lions under the ESA: A western DPS 
(WDPS) and an eastern DPS (EDPS) (62 
FR 24345). Due to persistent decline and 
lack of recovery, the WDPS, comprised 
of animals originating from breeding 
sites west of 144° W longitude, was 
listed as endangered (62 FR 24345, May 
5, 1997), and the EDPS remained listed 
as threatened. 

Section 4(c)(2)(A) of the ESA requires 
that we conduct a review of listed 
species at least once every five years. On 
the basis of such reviews under section 
4(c)(2)(B), we determine whether a 
species should be removed from the List 
(delisted), or reclassified in status from 
endangered to threatened or from 

threatened to endangered. Delisting a 
species must be supported by the best 
scientific and commercial data available 
and is considered only if such data 
substantiates that the species is neither 
endangered nor threatened for one or 
more of the following reasons: (1) The 
species is considered extinct; (2) the 
species is considered to be recovered; 
and/or (3) the original data available 
when the species was listed, or the 
interpretation of such data, were in error 
(see 50 CFR 424.11(d)). Reclassification 
also must be supported by the best 
scientific and commercial data available 
and is considered only after conducting 
a review of the species’ status in light 
of the listing factors provided in section 
4(a)(1) of the ESA (see 50 CFR 
424.11(c)). Any change in classification 
(delisting or reclassification) would 
require a rulemaking process. The ESA 
implementing regulations at 50 CFR 
424.21 require that we publish a notice 
in the Federal Register announcing 
those species currently under active 
review. This notice announces our 
active review of the WDPS, which is 
currently listed as endangered. 

Background information about this 
species, including their endangered 
listing, related critical habitat 
designation, recovery planning, and 
protective regulations, is available on 
the NMFS Alaska Region Web site at 
https://alaskafisheries.noaa.gov/. 

Determining if a Species Is Threatened 
or Endangered 

Section 4(a)(1) of the ESA requires 
that we determine whether a species is 
endangered or threatened based on one 
or more of the five following factors: (1) 
The present or threatened destruction, 
modification, or curtailment of its 
habitat or range; (2) overutilization for 
commercial, recreational, scientific, or 
educational purposes; (3) disease or 
predation; (4) the inadequacy of existing 
regulatory mechanisms; or (5) other 
natural or manmade factors affecting its 
continued existence. Section 4(b) also 
requires that our determination be made 
solely on the basis of the best scientific 
and commercial data available after 
taking into account those efforts, if any, 
being made by any State or foreign 
nation to protect such species. 

Application of the DPS Policy 
The western DPS of Steller sea lion 

was listed as a DPS of a vertebrate 
taxon. In the application of the DPS 
Policy, we are responsible for 
determining whether species, 
subspecies, or DPSs of marine and 
anadromous species are threatened or 
endangered under the ESA. A DPS is 
defined in the February 7, 1996, Policy 

Regarding the Recognition of Distinct 
Vertebrate Population Segments (61 FR 
4722). For a population to be listed 
under the ESA as a DPS, three elements 
are considered: (1) The discreteness of 
the population segment in relation to 
the remainder of the species to which it 
belongs; (2) the significance of the 
population segment to the species to 
which it belongs; and (3) the population 
segment’s conservation status in relation 
to the Act’s standards for listing (i.e., is 
the population segment, when treated as 
if it were a species, endangered or 
threatened?). DPSs of vertebrate species, 
as well as subspecies of all listed 
species, may be proposed for separate 
reclassification or for removal from the 
List. As required by the DPS policy, we 
will apply the DPS policy during the 5- 
year review. 

Public Solicitation of New Information 

To ensure that the 5-year review is 
complete and based on the best 
available scientific and commercial 
information, we are soliciting relevant 
information. The 5-year review will 
consider the best scientific and 
commercial data that has become 
available since the listing 
determination. Categories of requested 
information include (1) species biology 
including population trends, 
distribution, abundance, demographics, 
population structure, ecology, behavior, 
and genetics; (2) habitat conditions 
including amount, distribution, and 
suitability; (3) conservation measures 
that benefit the species, including 
monitoring data demonstrating the 
effectiveness of such measures in 
addressing identified limiting factors or 
threats; (4) data concerning status and 
trends of identified threats; (5) 
information that may affect 
determinations regarding the 
composition of the WDPS; and (6) other 
new information. 

Authority: 16 U.S.C. 1531 et seq. 

Dated: December 4, 2017. 
Angela Somma, 
Chief, Endangered Species Division, Office 
of Protected Resources, National Marine 
Fisheries Service. 
[FR Doc. 2017–26435 Filed 12–7–17; 8:45 am] 
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ACTION: Deletions from the Procurement 
List. 

SUMMARY: This action deletes products 
from the Procurement List previously 
furnished by nonprofit agencies 
employing persons who are blind or 
have other severe disabilities. 
DATES: Date deleted from the 
Procurement List: January 7, 2018. 
ADDRESSES: Committee for Purchase 
From People Who Are Blind or Severely 
Disabled, 1401 S. Clark Street, Suite 
715, Arlington, Virginia, 22202–4149. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Amy B. Jensen, Telephone: (703) 603– 
7740, Fax: (703) 603–0655, or email 
CMTEFedReg@AbilityOne.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Deletions 

On 10/27/2017 (82 FR 49788) and 
11/3/2017 (82 FR 51221–51224), the 
Committee for Purchase From People 
Who Are Blind or Severely Disabled 
published notices of proposed deletions 
from the Procurement List. 

After consideration of the relevant 
matter presented, the Committee has 
determined that the products listed 
below are no longer suitable for 
procurement by the Federal Government 
under 41 U.S.C. 8501–8506 and 41 CFR 
51–2.4. 

Regulatory Flexibility Act Certification 

I certify that the following action will 
not have a significant impact on a 
substantial number of small entities. 
The major factors considered for this 
certification were: 

1. The action will not result in 
additional reporting, recordkeeping or 
other compliance requirements for small 
entities. 

2. The action may result in 
authorizing small entities to furnish the 
products to the Government. 

3. There are no known regulatory 
alternatives which would accomplish 
the objectives of the Javits-Wagner- 
O’Day Act (41 U.S.C. 8501–8506) in 
connection with the products deleted 
from the Procurement List. 

End of Certification 

Accordingly, the following products 
are deleted from the Procurement List: 

Products 

NSN(s)—Product Name(s): 5340–01–259– 
4151—AQL Inspection 

Mandatory Source(s) of Supply: Provail, 
Seattle, WA 

Contracting Activity: Defense Logistics 
Agency Troop Support 

NSN(s)—Product Name(s): 
8405–00–NSH–1347—14–14.5 Neck, 32–33 

Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1351—16–16.5 Neck, 33–34 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1352—16–16.5 Neck, 34–35 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1348—14–14.5 Neck, 33–34 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1349—15–15.5 Neck, 33–34 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1350—15–15.5 Neck, 34–35 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1353—17–17.5 Neck, 34–35 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1354—17–17.5 Neck, 35–36 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1355—18–18.5 Neck, 35–36 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1356—18–18.5 Neck, 36–37 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1357—19–19.5 Neck, 36–37 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1358—19–19.5 Neck, 37–38 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1359—20–20.5 Neck, 37–38 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1360—20–20.5 Neck, 38–39 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1361—21–21.5 Neck, 38–39 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1362—21–21.5 Neck, 40–41 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1363—22–22.5 Neck, 40–41 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1364—22–22.5 Neck, 41–42 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1263—14–14.5 Neck, Small 
Tall 

8405–00–NSH–1264—15–15.5 Neck, 
Medium Tall 

8405–00–NSH–1265—16–16.5 Neck, Large 
Tall 

8405–00–NSH–1266—17–17.5 Neck, X 
Large Tall 

8405–00–NSH–1166—22–22.5 Neck, 6X 
Large 

8405–00–NSH–1165—21–21.5 Neck, 5X 
Large 

8405–00–NSH–1164—20–20.5 Neck, 4X 
Large 

8405–00–NSH–1162—18–18.5 Neck, XX 
Large 

8405–00–NSH–1161—17–17.5 Neck, X 
Large 

8405–00–NSH–1160—16–16.5 Neck, Large 
8405–00–NSH–1159—15–15.5 Neck, 

Medium 
8405–00–NSH–1158—14–14.5 Neck, Small 
8405–00–NSH–1163—19–19.5 Neck, XXX 

Large 
8405–00–NSH–1267—18–18.5 Neck, XX 

Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1268—19–19.5 Neck, XXX 

Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1269—20–20.5 Neck, 4X 

Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1270—21–21.5 Neck, 5X 

Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1271—22–22.5 Neck, 6X 

Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1127—16–16.5 Neck, 34–35 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1122—14–14.5 Neck, 32–33 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1123—14–14.5 Neck, 33–34 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1124—15–15.5 Neck, 33–34 

Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1125—15–15.5 Neck, 34–35 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1126—16–16.5 Neck, 33–34 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1128—17–17.5 Neck, 34–35 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1129—17–17.5 Neck, 35–36 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1130—18–18.5 Neck, 35–36 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1131—18–18.5 Neck, 36–37 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1132—19–19.5 Neck, 36–37 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1133—19–19.5 Neck, 37–38 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1134—20–20.5 Neck, 37–38 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1135—20–20.5 Neck, 38–39 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1136—21–21.5 Neck, 38–39 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1137—21–21.5 Neck, 40–41 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1138—22–22.5 Neck, 40–41 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1139—22–22.5 Neck, 41–42 
Sleeve 

8405–00–NSH–1103—Size 36 
8405–00–NSH–1104—Size 38 
8405–00–NSH–1105—size 40 
8405–00–NSH–1106—size 42 
8405–00–NSH–1107—size 44 
8405–00–NSH–1108—size 46 
8405–00–NSH–1109—size 48 
8405–00–NSH–1099—Size 28 
8405–00–NSH–1100—Size 30 
8405–00–NSH–1101—Size 32 
8405–00–NSH–1102—Size 34 
8405–00–NSH–1114—Size 36 
8405–00–NSH–1115—Size 38 
8405–00–NSH–1116—size 40 
8405–00–NSH–1117—size 42 
8405–00–NSH–1118—size 44 
8405–00–NSH–1119—size 46 
8405–00–NSH–1120—size 48 
8405–00–NSH–1121—size 50 
8405–00–NSH–1110—Size 28 
8405–00–NSH–1111—Size 30 
8405–00–NSH–1112—Size 32 
8405–00–NSH–1113—Size 34 
8405–00–NSH–1369—Size 36 
8405–00–NSH–1370—Size 38 
8405–00–NSH–1371—size 40 
8405–00–NSH–1372—size 42 
8405–00–NSH–1373—size 44 
8405–00–NSH–1374—size 46 
8405–00–NSH–1375—size 48 
8405–00–NSH–1376—size 50 
8405–00–NSH–1366—Size 30 
8405–00–NSH–1365—Size 28 
8405–00–NSH–1367—Size 32 
8405–00–NSH–1368—Size 34 
8410–00–NSH–6329—size 4 
8410–00–NSH–6330—size 6 
8410–00–NSH–6331—size 8 
8410–00–NSH–6337—size 20 
8410–00–NSH–6338—size 22 
8410–00–NSH–6334—size 14 
8410–00–NSH–6332—size 10 
8410–00–NSH–6333—size 12 
8410–00–NSH–6335—size 16 
8410–00–NSH–6336—size 18 
8410–00–NSH–6340—size 4 
8410–00–NSH–6341—size 6 
8410–00–NSH–6342—size 8 
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8410–00–NSH–6347—size 18 
8410–00–NSH–6339—size 2 
8410–00–NSH–6348—size 20 
8410–00–NSH–6349—size 22 
8410–00–NSH–6350—size 24 
8410–00–NSH–6343—size 10 
8410–00–NSH–6344—size 12 
8410–00–NSH–6345—size 14 
8410–00–NSH–6346—size 16 
8410–00–NSH–6406—size 4 
8410–00–NSH–6407—size 6 
8410–00–NSH–6408—size 8 
8410–00–NSH–6413—size 18 
8410–00–NSH–6405—size 2 
8410–00–NSH–6414—size 20 
8410–00–NSH–6415—size 22 
8410–00–NSH–6416—size 24 
8410–00–NSH–6409—size 10 
8410–00–NSH–6410—size 12 
8410–00–NSH–6411—size 14 
8410–00–NSH–6412—size 16 
8410–00–NSH–6351—Small 
8410–00–NSH–6377—Small Tall 
8410–00–NSH–6354—X Large 
8410–00–NSH–6380—X Large Tall 
8410–00–NSH–6355—XX Large 
8410–00–NSH–6381—XX Large Tall 
8410–00–NSH–6382—XXX Large Tall 
8410–00–NSH–6356—XXX Large 
8410–00–NSH–6353—Large 
8410–00–NSH–6379—Large Tall 
8410–00–NSH–6352—Medium 
8410–00–NSH–6378—Medium Tall 
8410–00–NSH–6358—Small 
8410–00–NSH–6384—Small Tall 
8410–00–NSH–6361—X Large 
8410–00–NSH–6387—X Large Tall 
8410–00–NSH–6362—XX Large 
8410–00–NSH–6388—XX Large Tall 
8410–00–NSH–6363—XXX Large 
8410–00–NSH–6389—XXX Large Tall 
8410–00–NSH–6360—Large 
8410–00–NSH–6386—Large Tall 
8410–00–NSH–6359—Medium 
8410–00–NSH–6385—Medium Tall 
8410–00–NSH–6391—Small 
8410–00–NSH–6392—Small Tall 
8410–00–NSH–6397—X Large 
8410–00–NSH–6398—X Large Tall 
8410–00–NSH–6399—XX Large 
8410–00–NSH–6400—XX Large Tall 
8410–00–NSH–6401—XXX Large 
8410–00–NSH–6402—XXX Large Tall 
8410–00–NSH–6395—Large 
8410–00–NSH–6396—Large Tall 
8410–00–NSH–6393—Medium 
8410–00–NSH–6394—Medium Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1229—X Large 
8405–00–NSH–1230—XX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1231—XXX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1228—Large 
8405–00–NSH–1227—Medium 
8405–00–NSH–1234—X Large 
8405–00–NSH–1235—XX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1236—XXX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1233—Large 
8405–00–NSH–1232—Medium 
8405–00–NSH–1257—X Large 
8405–00–NSH–1258—XX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1345—XX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1259—XXX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1346—XXX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1344—X Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1255—Medium 
8405–00–NSH–1256—Large 
8405–00–NSH–1343—Large Tall 

8405–00–NSH–1390—X Large 
8405–00–NSH–1392—XX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1394—XXX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1388—Large 
8405–00–NSH–1386—Medium 
8405–00–NSH–1400—X Large 
8405–00–NSH–1402—XX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1404—XXX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1398—Large 
8405–00–NSH–1396—Medium 
8405–00–NSH–1420—X Large 
8405–00–NSH–1422—XX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1424—XXX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1418—Large 
8405–00–NSH–1416—Medium 
8405–00–NSH–1242—Knee Length, 44 
8405–00–NSH–1241—Knee Length, 42 
8405–00–NSH–1240—Knee Length, 40 
8405–00–NSH–1239—Knee Length, 38 
8405–00–NSH–1238—Knee Length, 36 
8405–00–NSH–1237—Knee Length, 34 
8405–00–NSH–1245—Knee Length, 50 
8405–00–NSH–1244—Knee Length, 48 
8405–00–NSH–1243—Knee Length, 46 
8410–00–NSH–6365—Knee Length, X 

Small 
8410–00–NSH–6366—Knee Length, Small 
8410–00–NSH–6370—Knee Length, XX 

Large 
8410–00–NSH–6367—Knee Length, 

Medium 
8410–00–NSH–6368—Knee Length, Large 
8405–00–NSH–1145—16–16.5 Neck, 34–35 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1140—14–14.5 Neck, 32–33 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1141—14–14.5 Neck, 33–34 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1142—15–15.5 Neck, 33–34 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1143—15–15.5 Neck, 34–35 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1144—16–16.5 Neck, 33–34 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1146—17–17.5 Neck, 34–35 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1147—17–17.5 Neck, 35–36 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1148—18–18.5 Neck, 35–36 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1149—18–18.5 Neck, 36–37 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1150—19–19.5 Neck, 36–37 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1151—19–19.5 Neck, 37–38 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1152—20–20.5 Neck, 37–38 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1153—20–20.5 Neck, 38–39 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1154—21–21.5 Neck, 38–39 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1155—21–21.5 Neck, 40–41 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1156—22–22.5 Neck, 40–41 

Sleeve 
8405–00–NSH–1157—22–22.5 Neck, 41–42 

Sleeve 
Contracting Activity: AMS 31C3, 

Washington, DC 
8405–00–NSH–1215—Small 
8405–00–NSH–1320—Small Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1218—X Large 
8405–00–NSH–1323—X Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1219—XX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1322—Large Tall 

8405–00–NSH–1217—Large 
8405–00–NSH–1216—Medium 
8405–00–NSH–1321—Medium Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1324—XX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1220—XXX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1325—XXX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1221—Small 
8405–00–NSH–1326—Small Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1224—X Large 
8405–00–NSH–1329—X Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1223—Large 
8405–00–NSH–1328—Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1222—Medium 
8405–00–NSH–1327—Medium Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1225—XX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1330—XX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1226—XXX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1331—XXX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1272—Small Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1170—X Large 
8405–00–NSH–1275—X Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1171—XX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1169—Large 
8405–00–NSH–1274—Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1168—Medium 
8405–00–NSH–1273—Medium Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1167—Small 
8405–00–NSH–1276—XX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1172—XXX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1277—XXX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1278—Small Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1176—X Large 
8405–00–NSH–1281—X Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1177—XX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1175—Large 
8405–00–NSH–1279—Medium Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1280—Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1174—Medium 
8405–00–NSH–1178—XXX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1283—XXX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1282—XX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1173—Small 
8405–00–NSH–1284—Small Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1287—X Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1183—XX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1181—Large 
8405–00–NSH–1182—X Large 
8405–00–NSH–1286—Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1180—Medium 
8405–00–NSH–1285—Medium Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1179—Small 
8405–00–NSH–1184—XXX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1289—XXX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1288—XX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1290—Small Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1188—X Large 
8405–00–NSH–1293—X Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1189—XX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1187—Large 
8405–00–NSH–1292—Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1186—Medium 
8405–00–NSH–1291—Medium Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1185—Small 
8405–00–NSH–1294—XX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1190—XXX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1295—XXX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1296—Small Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1194—X Large 
8405–00–NSH–1299—X Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1195—XX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1193—Large 
8405–00–NSH–1298—Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1192—Medium 
8405–00–NSH–1297—Medium Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1191—Small 
8405–00–NSH–1300—XX Large Tall 
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8405–00–NSH–1196—XXX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1301—XXX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1302—Small Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1200—X Large 
8405–00–NSH–1305—X Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1201—XX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1199—Large 
8405–00–NSH–1304—Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1198—Medium 
8405–00–NSH–1303—Medium Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1197—Small 
8405–00–NSH–1306—XX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1202—XXX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1307—XXX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1308—Small Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1206—X Large 
8405–00–NSH–1207—XX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1311—X Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1205—Large 
8405–00–NSH–1310—Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1204—Medium 
8405–00–NSH–1309—Medium Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1203—Small 
8405–00–NSH–1312—XX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1313—XXX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1208—XXX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1314—Small Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1212—X Large 
8405–00–NSH–1317—X Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1213—XX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1209—Small 
8405–00–NSH–1211—Large 
8405–00–NSH–1316—Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1210—Medium 
8405–00–NSH–1315—Medium Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1318—XX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1214—XXX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1319—XXX Large Tall 
8405–00–NSH–1410—X Large 
8405–00–NSH–1408—Large 
8405–00–NSH–1406—Medium 
8405–00–NSH–1412—XX Large 
8405–00–NSH–1414—XXX Large 

Contracting Activity: USDA APHIS MRPBS, 
MINNEAPOLIS, MN 

Mandatory Source(s) of Supply: Human 
Technologies Corporation, Utica, NY 

Amy B. Jensen, 
Director, Business Operations. 
[FR Doc. 2017–26504 Filed 12–7–17; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6353–01–P 

COMMITTEE FOR PURCHASE FROM 
PEOPLE WHO ARE BLIND OR 
SEVERELY DISABLED 

Procurement List; Proposed Deletions 

AGENCY: Committee for Purchase From 
People Who Are Blind or Severely 
Disabled. 
ACTION: Proposed deletions from the 
Procurement List. 

SUMMARY: The Committee is proposing 
to delete products from the Procurement 
List that that were previously furnished 
by nonprofit agencies employing 
persons who are blind or have other 
severe disabilities. 
DATES: Comments must be received on 
or before: January 7, 2018. 

ADDRESSES: Committee for Purchase 
From People Who Are Blind or Severely 
Disabled, 1401 S. Clark Street, Suite 
715, Arlington, Virginia, 22202–4149. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For 
further information or to submit 
comments contact: Amy B. Jensen, 
Telephone: (703) 603–7740, Fax: (703) 
603–0655, or email CMTEFedReg@
AbilityOne.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This 
notice is published pursuant to 41 
U.S.C. 8503(a)(2) and 41 CFR 51–2.3. Its 
purpose is to provide interested persons 
an opportunity to submit comments on 
the proposed actions. 

Deletions 

The following products are proposed 
for deletion from the Procurement List: 

Products 

NSN(s)—Product Name(s): 
7510–00–NIB–1784—Portfolio Pad Holder, 

with Pad, Custom Logo & Color, 4″ x 6″ 
7510–00–NIB–1785—Portfolio Pad Holder, 

with pad, Custom Logo & Color, 6″ x 9″ 
Mandatory Source(s) of Supply: Alphapointe, 

Kansas City, MO 
Contracting Activity: General Services 

Administration, New York, NY 

NSN(s)—Product Name(s): 
7510–01–642–8626—Kit, Maintenance, 

Remanufactured, Toner Cartridge, 
Lexmark T620/620N Series Compatible 

7510–01–633–7855—Toner Cartridge, 
Remanufactured, Lexmark E230/E232/ 
E234/E330/E332/E340/E342 Series 
Compatible 

7510–01–633–7853—Toner Cartridge, 
Remanufactured, Lexmark Optra T620/ 
T622 Series Compatible 

7510–01–641–9550—Toner Cartridge, 
Remanufactured Lexmark Optra T630/ 
T632/T634 Series Compatible 

7510–01–560–6576—Remanufactured HP 
LJ Toner Cartridge—OEM C3909A 

7510–01–560–6233—Remanufactured HP 
LJ Toner Cartridge—OEM C7115X 

Mandatory Source(s) of Supply: TRI 
Industries NFP, Vernon Hills, IL 

Contracting Activity: General Services 
Administration, New York, NY 

Amy B. Jensen, 
Director, Business Operations. 
[FR Doc. 2017–26503 Filed 12–7–17; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6353–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE 

Defense Acquisition Regulations 
System 

[Docket Number DARS–2017–0012; OMB 
Control Number 0704–0259] 

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request 

AGENCY: Defense Acquisition 
Regulations System, Department of 
Defense (DoD). 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The Defense Acquisition 
Regulations System has submitted to 
OMB for clearance, the following 
proposal for collection of information 
under the provisions of the Paperwork 
Reduction Act. 
DATES: Consideration will be given to all 
comments received by January 8, 2018. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Title and OMB Number: Defense 
Federal Acquisition Regulation 
Supplement (DFARS) Part 216, Types of 
Contracts, and related clauses in Part 
252.216; OMB Control Number 0704– 
0259. 

Affected Public: Businesses or other 
for-profit and not-for-profit institutions. 

Respondent’s Obligation: Required to 
obtain or retain benefits. 

Type of Request: Revision of a 
currently approved collection. 

Reporting Frequency: On occasion. 
Number of Respondents: 132. 
Responses per Respondent: 4.04, 

approximately. 
Annual Responses: 533. 
Average Burden per Response: 4 

hours. 
Annual Burden Hours: 2,132. 
Needs and Uses: The clauses at 

DFARS 252.216–7000, Economic Price 
Adjustment—Basic Steel, Aluminum, 
Brass, Bronze, or Copper Mill Products; 
DFARS 252.216–7001, Economic Price 
Adjustment—Nonstandard Steel Items, 
and DFARS 252.216–7003, Economic 
Price Adjustment—Wage Rates or 
Material Prices Controlled by a Foreign 
Government, require contractors with 
fixed-price economic price adjustment 
contracts to submit information to the 
contracting officer regarding changes in 
established material prices or wage 
rates. The contracting officer uses this 
information to make appropriate 
adjustments to contract prices. 

OMB Desk Officer: Ms. Jasmeet 
Seehra. 

Comments and recommendations on 
the proposed information collection 
should be sent to Ms. Jasmeet Seehra, 
DoD Desk Officer, at Oira_submission@
omb.eop.gov. Please identify the 
proposed information collection by DoD 
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